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STALL STREET JOURNAL
A Student Senate Weekly Newsletter

1, No. 1 September 5, 1994

Cabinet Members 1994-1995
President: Gwyneth Borden 

Vice-President: Jennifer Maiola 
Treasurer: Matthew Parks 

Academic Affairs Chairperson: Vikram Dhawer 
Public Relations Chairperson: Lori Christian 

Secretary: Jessica Osit 
Parliamentarian: Troy Freedman

important Dates to Remember
‘ September 5-23: Senator elections

‘ September 9: Petitions due (Judiciary, SASC Class of '98 & Class Officers) 

‘ September 12: Candidates Meeting 7:00 

‘ September 16: Letters of Intent due 

‘ September 20: Meet the Candidates- 7:30 in the Social Hall 

‘ September 21: ELECTIONS- 9:00-5:00 in the Social Hall

***Student Senate meets every Tuesday night at 
6:00 in Denny 313. (starting 9/27) All are welcome 
and encouraged to come and voice your concerns!

Questions? Comments? Suggestions?  
UJe luant to hear them !

Vou can reach us at H1405, HUB 23, or e-m ail TELL SENRTE

<r
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Vol. 1, No. 2 September 12, 1994

Senate Goals for Fall 1994
‘Changes In the current meal plan 

‘ Reduction of phys. ed. credits 

‘ Improving the library system 

‘Changes in SNAR prices 

‘Airport shuttles for weekends 

*A TV in the HUB for news programs, etc.

^ A T T E N T IO N ***
PETITIONS ARE STILL AVAILABLE FOR THE POSITIONS OF:

‘ The Judiciary: '95, '96, & '97
‘ Class Officers: Vice-President '98; Secretary '96 & '97

and Treasurer '96

ALL letters of intent for any Senate opening are due 9/161!

WHAT DO YOU THINK?
Let us know at x!405, HUB 23, or e-mail TELL SENATE
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FALL ELECTION INFORMATION
W h o ’s Running:

President: Jason Duncan '95 Kristen R ed fie ld  ’96
M ike G agnon '95 Brian Ricci *97
Justin H ough '95 V in ce  Sp innato ’97
TJ Fadden '95 James G erd in g  '98

Jon Lott '95 Chris G agne '98
M eghan  M ah on ey  '95 T o d d  Sum m ers '98

V ice-Pres iden t: Brian Supler '95 Anne-Evan Kale '98
T ish  H ead ings '95 Julia H olt '98
M arcy  G ilro y  '95 Shawn Stair '98

Liz W arn er '96 K evin  M cA llis ter '98
Bill Pescosolido '97 H eid i M artinson  '98
Jack M artins '97 Jason Barschdoit '98

Secretary: Colleen  Lunn '95 A m an da  D urigg '97

T ro y  Freedm an '96 Sandi K ochhar '98

Treasurer: Claire Q u irke '95 H eather Hughes '97
Craig W ein rich  '95 Je ff C olem an '98

Alum ni Rep.: Lisa G oldm an  '95 Fal Raval '95

^Septem ber 20th: Meet the Candidates, 7:00 in the Social Hall

*Ser>tem ber 21st: ELECTIONS. 9:00-5:00 in the Social Hall

***BUDGET NEWS***
-S e p te m b e r 19 th : Budgets available in Senate Office

-O c to b e r  3 rd : Treasurer's Clinic, 7:00-9:00

- O c to b e r  7 th -1 1 th : Budget Hearings
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AND THE WINNERS ARE...

CLASS OF '95
President: Jason Duncan 

Vice President: Tish Headings 
Secretary: Colleen Lunn 
Treasurer: Claire Quirke 

Alumni Representative: Fal Raval 
Judiciary: open

CLASS. .Of ..'M
President: Kristen Redfield 
Vice President: Liz Warner 
Secretary: Troy Freedman 

Treasurer: open 
Judiciary: open

CLASS QF ,̂
President: Vince Spinnato 

Vice President: Jack Martins 
Secretary: Amanda Durigg 
Treasurer: Heather Hughes 

Judiciary: Esther Jacobs

CLASS OF ’98
President: James Gerding 
Vice President: Julia Holt 
Secretary: Sandi Kochhar 
Treasurer: Jeff Coleman 

SASC: Lance Barton and Chris Fahey 
Judiciary: Jill Pirozzoli

*First Senate meeting is TOMORROW at 6:00 in Denny 313 with 
a reception immediately following for Dean Jennings, New 

Associate Dean of Residential Life in HUB siderooms 219-220.

*ln the future, Stall Street Journals will be published on
THURSDAYS!!

(Thanks for your cooperation)
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UPCOMING FVFNTS
*  October 3rd: The first Student Senate sponsored

"Cafe Night": Come talk and have 
dinner with the faculty and 
administration. 5:00-6:30 in the 

Dining Hall.

*  October 4th: Student Senate Open House with
President Fritschler- all are welcome 
and encouraged to attend!!!

*  Coming soon: Action Agenda in the Dining Hall

The Student Senate held its annual retreat on Sunday 9/25.
Some o f the ideas suggested:

-A column in the  Dickinsonian 
-Open mic in the  ca fe teria  

-More in te rac tion  w ith  o the r campuses 
(G ettysburg, F&M, e tc .)

-Encourage m ore school sp ir it 
-Increasing p ub lic ity  o f Senate

Any questions or comments? Ask your 
senator or let us know at xl405, HUB 23, or

email f,tell senate”
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Budget Information
^Budget Hearings: October 7-10

■^Organizations may sign up for a hearing time in
Student Activities

The Student Senate convened its second meeting o f 
the semester Tues. 10/4. Some o f the items

discussed:
-Changes in scheduling of classes

-Obtaining more access to school equipment 
-More lighting around campus

-President Fritschier and Bob Freelen, VP of External Affairs 
also attended the meeting, both to welcome us, and 

present a Visibility Report for Dickinson College.

U pcom ing Events:
-Cabinet Reception with Board of 1 rustees, Oct. 7, 5-7 

-Senate Table: Tuesday nig kt 5-6, H U B  siderooms 

-Action Agenda every Wednesday lunch in the Dining Hall

*Due to  October Break, there will be no Stall 
S treet Journal published next week. Thanks fo r

your cooperation!*
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Important Information
*Oct. 24, 25, 27, 28: The Registrar will be at Coffee 

and Doughnuts to answer any questions about Pre-
Registration.

^Student Directories: Student Directories are now
on sale in the Bookstore for $2 while supplies last.

At the Senate meeting on Tues. 10/18:
-M ark Belinsky of the Student Safety Patrol came to talk about their goals

and accomplishments for this year.

-An ad-hoc committee was created to investigate options in the current
meal plan.

-More issues were brought to AEGC for further investigation.

Some food for thought....
What do you think about Dickinson establishing an honor

code?

Do you think we should have annual registration rather
than twice a year?

Let us know what you think!
We can be reached at x1405, HUB 23, or email "tell senate"



STALL STREET JOURNAL
A  Student Senate Weekly Newsletter

Vol. 1, No. 8 October 27, 1994

At the meeting Tuesday night. 10/25:
*Members o f the Men’s and Women’s Rugby Teams discussed the status o f « 

their teams and explained their current situation with the
Phys. Ed. Department.

*Judiciary members were approved by Senate members. 
*Discussion continued about annual vs. twice a year registration. 

*Admissions and Financial Aid Comm, discussed whether SAT's should be
optional for admission to Dickinson.

What is AEGC?
AEGC is the Auxiliary Enterprises and Grievances Committee 

which handles any problems, grievances, or ideas that have been 
brought forth to  Senate. Some of their current projects and

accomplishments:
*Being able to charge in the Coffeebar

increase dinner credit in SNAR from $3.50

*Providing change and stamp machines in the HUB

^Changing the 26 hour policy in the Kline Center for machines

U p com in g  gyentjg
^Creativity Workshop*

-Friday, October 28, 5:30pm-11:30pm 
-Saturday, October 29, 10:00am-4:00pm

Any ideas or suggestions? We want to hear them!
HUB 23, xl405, or email "tell senate"
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For Your Information...
*Forms will be available in Student Activities for the Weekend Fun Line 

starting Monday, November 7th. Deadline is Wed, at 4:30!

*The Student Activities Office will now be open 12-1 on Monday and
Friday afternoons.

*Cafe Night- Monday, November 7th, 5:00-6:30. Come and eat dinner with 
the faculty and administration and let them answer all your questions!

*Would you like to see the 26 hour sign-up policy in the Kline Center 
changed? If so, come next Thursday, Nov. 10th, 11-4 in HUB LL and sign a 

petition to help get this policy modified.

At the Senate meeting Tuesday night. 11/1:
-Les Poolman from the Phys. Ed. Dept, came to talk with the Senate about 

the recent decision to terminate the rugby teams. He explained the 
reasons why this was done and fielded questions from senators regarding

this decision.

-The fall budget was brought forth from the Finance Committee and will
be voted on next week.

-Student Affairs & Services Comm. (SASC) continues to review the 
_______ implementation of the alcohol policy._______________

***The next Faculty Meeting is this Monday at 7:30***
One issue that will be discussed is whether Dickinson should make 
the SAT's optional for admission. If you have an opinion on this 
issue and would like it to be voiced at the meeting, please let us 

know at HUB 23, xl405, or email "tell senate" before
Monday night!
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Announcements:
^Letters of Intent are now being accepted for the meal plan 

ad-hoc committee. If you are interested in being on this 
committee, please submit a letter of intent to HUB 23.

*Devilfs Weekend Fun-Line (x6666) is now in place! Call for the 
latest information on weekend activities!

^Members of the Health and Safety Committee will be at the next
Senate meeting, Tuesday, 11/15.

*For your convenience, minutes from the Senate meeting will be 
placed in the stairwell every Tuesday. Please feel free to take

them!

At the meeting Tuesday night. 11/8:
-The fall budget was brought to the floor for approval and was passed

unanimously.

-Further discussion continued concerning recognition of the rugby teams.

-SASC's proposed alcohol policy is going to a 
sub-committee for further review.

-AEGC Update: ashtrays are being made for outside residence halls and 
charging in the SNAR and the Coffeebar is a strong possibility next

semester.

Q u estio n s  or Com m ents?  Let us k n ow ! 
H U B  23, x I 4 0 5 ,  or em ail "te ll senate"
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At the Senate meeting Tues. 11/15:
^Members o f the Health & Safety Committee came 

to discuss their purpose and answer any questions or
concerns from the Senate.

*A proposal was brought to the floor regarding an 
increase in the Student Activities Fee.

*Ideas were generated for reasons why there should be 
_______a reduction of the Phys. Ed. requirement.

General Notices
-The SAT proposal passed last week making the SAT's

optional for admission.

-Don't forget to call x6666 for the latest in weekend
events information!

-Mark your calendars: Senate Faculty Tea is scheduled for 
Dec. 6th at 6:00p.m. in the Bosler Atrium.

Due to Thanksgiving Break next week: 
there will be no Senate meeting or 

Stall St. Journal.
Have a great holiday! _______
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At the Senate meeting. Tues. 11/29:
^Feedback was brought to the Senate regarding gym 

requirements after Senate members met with the phys. ed.
subcommittee last week.

*A  resolution to increase the Activities Fee from  $125-$ 150 
was passed with an amendment that it cannot be increased 

during the next 3 academic years.____________

The Student Senate is currently working with the 
Bookstore to improve their hours. If you have any 

suggestions regarding changes (i.e. longer 
weekend hours, open at night, etc.), please let us 

know as soon as possible!

Important Reminders
-The Senate Faculty Tea is scheduled for next Tuesday, 

December 6, at 6:00pm in the Bosler Atrium.

-The last Stall Street Journal will be published next 
Thursday due to final exams the following week.

If you have any comments for the Senate, or have 
ideas that you would like the Senate to work on 

next semester, please let us know at HUB 23, xl405,
or email "tell senate"
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Fall Semester Accomplishments:
*The Stall Street Journal was posted in campus bathrooms on a

weekly basis.

*The Student Directory was compiled and published for students.

*An ad-hoc committee was formed to investigate different options in the
meal plan.

*Investigation began on the establishment o f an honor code at Dickinson.

*A weekend events line was instituted for students to obtain information
about campus weekend activities.

*Student Activities Fee was increased from $125-$150.

*A proposal to make the SAT's optional for admission was passed and will
take effect for all Fall 1995 applicants,

^Several AEGC issues were accomplished, including posting the hours o f the 
Coffeebar, dimming the cafeteria lights at dinner, and keeping the Student 

Activities Office open Monday and Friday, 12-1.

Spring Already?!
If your organization is planning on being a part of the Spring Budget Hearings-

mark your calendars now!
*February 14, 1995: Budgets available 

‘ March 1,1995: Budgets due 
___________‘ March 3-5, 1995: Budget Hearings___________

The Student Senate hopes that you all have 
a very safe and happy holiday season! 

See you next semester!


